OTTAWA BOOSTER CLUB MEETING

November 14, 2018

Vice-President Julie Angus called the meeting to order with 11 members in attendance. The minutes were read and approved by Cindy Bruck and seconded by Lori Graham. The treasurer's report was reported. It was approved and seconded by Mollie Nagle and seconded by Christy Ovanec.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

MEMBERSHIP (Tiffany Ditchfield) There are currently 106 members. Social media announcements and automated calling continue to encourage family and friends of the Pirates to join OHS Booster Club.

SPIRIT WEAR (Staci Horner, Tiffany Ditchfield) The Spirit booth will be open on Nov.30 and Dec.7 from 3:00 to 8:00 pm for Christmas sales. TIffany was in contact with a representative discussing terms and services concerning a credit card reader for the Spirit Booth. Discussion then led to the possibility of linking membership fees to this billing portal.

CONCESSION (Courtney Nixon) Julie Angus reported to total sales of the concession stand this past season was \$7,640. The profit will split in half. Half of the earnings will be divided among the teams that volunteered this past season.

50/50 (Need a chairperson) Julie Angus and Jenny Cox will run 50/50 for the Nov. 30 game. Eileen Miller and Annabel Tomas will work the following game on Dec. 7. We are still search of a chair and volunteers. Please contact Julie Angus if you have interest.

WEBSITE (Christy Ovanec) Christy is in the process of making updates and streamlining information. She is looking for suggestions you would like to see on the website. She would like to include dates for upcoming events and fundraisers, scholarship information, contact emails, and new images. She also suggested looking into new host sites. It was thought that the current provider's contract is near the end of its cycle.

STEAK DINNER Still looking for a chairperson (s) for the dinner and the basket committees. Please consider volunteering for the Booster Club's largest fundraiser. The Steak Dinner will be help at Festivities Unlimited on March 9, 2019. There was discussion on various possibilities of sites to collect, store, and assemble the baskets. A few individuals were willing to look into possible sites and provide feedback. The space would be utilized for approximately 2 months. Please contact Julie Angus or Lori Jodts if you have ideas or possible locations.

OLD BUSINESS

A demonstration was held with the sign company showcasing the new LED sign design and features..
There is still discussion on the cost and deciding which model we would like to purchase. Stay tuned.

NEW BUSINESS None

AD REPORT (Mike Cooper) No report

The meeting was adjourned and approved by Eileen Miller and Cindy Bruck The next meeting will be December 12, 2018.

Respectfully submitted,

Jenny Cox